
MINUTES
GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL
 Regular Session, Monday, February 10, 2020, 6:00 PM
CITY HALL, 154 SW OLD MISSION AVENUE, GREENVILLE FL 32331


ALSO PRESENT: Edward Dean, Town Manager
		John Reid, Town Attorney
		Kimberly Reams, Clerk
		Wayne Malone, Public Works Director
		Debbie Preble, Kimley-Horn
		Benjie Read, Twin Oaks
						
1. Call to Order:  Mayor Brown called the meeting to order at 6:10 PM.
2. Roll Call by the Clerk: Mayor Brittni Brown, Councilmember Bobby Burnett, Councilmember Teresa Harville, Councilmember Cynthia James and Councilmember Calvin Malone were present.  
3. Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance:  Mr. Burnett led the invocation and pledge.
4. Reading and Approval of the Agenda:  Mayor Brown added agenda Item 13 – Resolution 2020-02 and switched items 9 and 10.
MOTION: Mr. Malone moved to approve the agenda as amended; second by Mr. Burnett.  Motion passed unanimously.
5. Approval of Minutes:
MOTION: Mr. Burnett moved to approve the minutes of January 13, 2020 Regular Session and January 21, 2020 Special Session; second by Ms. James.
Yay			Nay
Mayor Brown	  X	  			   
Mr. Burnett         X
Ms. Harville 	  X
Ms. James	  X
Mr. Malone	  X
Motion passed unanimously.
6. Consideration of Council Member Absences: None.
7. Citizens Comments:    Mr. Bell stated that Sanctuary of Praise Church was hosting a conference on February 22nd and 23rd.  Mr. Bell asked if a dumpster could be placed at the church and if Dixie Street could be closed and used for parking.  It was the consensus of the board to allow both and asked Mr. Bell to get with Mr. Dean to make the arrangements.
8. Consent Agenda: 
9. Boys to Kings 2020 Flag Tournament:   Mr. Merv Mattair stated that his organization Boys to Kings would be hosting a flag football tournament on February, 29, 2020 in Madison.  Mr. Mattair went on to tell the board that they were a grass roots organization that works with young men to keep them out of the streets.  M. Mattair stated that the cost was $3.00 per youth and the funds were for trophies, medallions etc.  Mr. Bell stated that he was putting together a team from Greenville.  It was the consensus of the board to fund his team for the participation fee, flags and t-shirts.
10. Twin Oaks Update:  Mr. Benjie Read of Twin Oaks updated the board on what is happening regarding the mattress factory and other things that they are doing to create jobs in this community.  Mr. Read states that they are committed to the mattress factory and are awaiting the closing of a USDA loan.  Mr. Read spoke at length about all the projects they are working on or will soon be working on.   Mr. Read assured the board that Twin Oaks would be creating many jobs incrementally. Mr. Read answered many questions from the board and citizens that were in attendance.   No action was taken at this time.  
11. Response to Questions regarding Septic to Sewer Project:  Mr. Reid, Town Attorney reported to the board his findings to the questions regarding the sewer project.  Mr.  Reid stated that on the question of right of way or easements on the property on Overbrook there is a right of way of 25 ft. from the center of the road and on Main Street 20 ft. from the center of the road.  Mr. Reid state the next question was had Greenville ever had a survey and the answer is yes the property was platted but doesn’t know exactly when.  Mr. Reid stated that Mr. Paterno raised the issue of historical property.  Mr. Reid went on to say that he researched that and the only historical property in Greenville is the Grace Manor.  He stated that there are ways to declare property historical and gave that information to Mr. Paterno.  Mr. Reid stated the final question was if a property is located where we are doing septic to sewer are they required to hook up or pay a fee.  Mr. Reid stated that you would be required to pay the fee and you would be required to hook up.  Mr. Reid read from Ordinance 184 stating that connection was required.  Mr. Reid went on to state that there was an impact fee however there was a moratorium on that.  Ms. Preble, Kimley-Horn stated that she wanted to give an update.  She went on to say that the SCADA project would be started on Wednesday and finished by the end of the week.  She stated that on the septic to sewer project the surveyors had finished their field work and we shouldn’t be seeing them any longer.  Ms. Preble went on to say that later this week they would be going over plans in hopes of getting this out to bid in the next few weeks.  Ms. Preble stated that it was a large project and would want to advertise at least 30 to 60 days so we get plenty of competitive bids.  Ms. Preble said talking about the survey issue and where they are laying things out she would assume that when the town was created that there were lots and roads that were laid out.  Ms. Preble stated that what they are finding as they go through and decide where to put sewer connections is in some cases people bought two lots and their house may sit in the middle of the two lots and that is perfectly fine.  She said they are showing that as one connection.  She went on to say that there are empty lots that have never had a house on them.  Ms. Preble said that in a few cases they have found where the road right of way as originally platted does not exactly match where the pavement got placed when the road was paved.  Ms. Preble stated that some adjustments would have to be made because it was a little off here and there.  Ms. Preble stated that there were at least three roads that the town doesn’t have right of ways.  Ms. Preble stated that there were legal ways to correct this and they were working with the county and Town Attorney to this end.  Ms. Preble stated that in regards to Mr. Paterno’s questions, in general we are looking where lots are in order to have stub outs for connections to the sewer.  She went on to say they are not establishing lot lines or revising any lot lines.  Ms. Preble stated that the main sewer lines would be in the street and any lines on the property owners’ side belong to the property owner.  Ms. Preble stated that the line from the main sewer line to the property owner would belong to the property owner.  There is no easement needed for this project.
12. HR – Personnel Policies:  Mr. Reid stated that the three quotes he had were Daniel Knight $3495, James Moore & Company $325/hour and he estimated 16 ½ hours, and Newland & Associates somewhere between $4650 and $6975.  After some discussion it was decided that Ms. Harville would chair a committee to look at our current policies and compare it with the state of Florida and possibly use the personnel policy of Pembrook Park as a model.  A hand book, personnel policies, forms and job descriptions were discussed.  Mr. Reid suggested putting together something using Pembrook Park as a model and presenting that to a professional group to cut down on cost.  Council members should submit names of recommended people to serve on the committee by February 21, 2020 to Mr. Reid.  Whatever is put together will come back before the board for approval.  No action was taken.
13. Resolution 2020-02 Recognizing Sanctuary of Praise CoolJC:  Mr. Reid stated that he would yield to the Mayor.  Mr. Dean stated that the Sanctuary of Praise will be hosting a conference.  Mr. Dean stated that it was a large group that would be using hotels and businesses in town.  Mr. Dean recommended offering a key to the city and a resolution of support for the Region X Conference. The following motion was made.
MOTION:  Mr. Burnett moved to adopt Resolution 2020-02; second by Mr. Malone.
Yay			Nay
Mayor Brown	 X	  			   
Mr. Burnett         X
Ms. Harville 	  X
Ms. James	  X
Mr. Malone	  X
Motion passed unanimously.
14. Comments by Town Council, Town Attorney, Town Manager, Town Clerk and Grant Consultant(s):  Town Manager submitted written report.  Mr. Dean reported further that he had met with the President of the Senate regarding the M-Core project.  Mr. Dean reported that Mr. Galvano was supportive of this project.  No other reports.
15. Future Agenda Items Requests:  Benjie Read, Twin Oaks April Meeting
16. [bookmark: _GoBack]Informational Items:  Mayor Brown stated that work was being done to create a new Logo.
17. Adjournment


MOTION: Ms. Harville moved to adjourn; second by Ms. James.

Meeting adjourned

Respectfully submitted,


______________________________		
Kimberly M. Reams, Town Clerk				
